
City of Brazos Country – Chew Road closure 

Apparently the engineers in charge have decided to close Chew Road earlier than 7 pm, as they had 

originally informed us. The TxDot official did not call the mayor to update us, as he said he would do, so 

we apologize for communicating misleading information. We understand now that the closure may well 

extend into Sunday so allow extra time for travel in and out of the city. Again, our apologies for any 

inconveniences caused by our initial communication. 


